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Date:  July 1, 2022 
To:  Greg Edds, Chairman 
Cc:  Aaron Church, County Manager 

Carolyn Barger, Clerk to the Board 
From:  Scott Shelton, Vice President 
Re:  Request for public hearing to consider incentives for ‘Project Finishing’ 
 
 
Dear Chairman Edds, 
 
I respectfully request that the Board of Commissioners schedule a public hearing for August 1, 
2022, to consider an incentive request from ‘Project Finishing.’ The company is considering Rowan 
County for a new manufacturing facility. If our community were chosen, the company would create 
29 well-paying jobs over the next three years. While these numbers are preliminary, the company 
estimates that it will also invest approximately $6.85 million in building improvements and new 
equipment.  
 
I look forward to providing you detailed information regarding this request and this project in the 
coming weeks. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions you may have and thank 
you for considering this matter. 
 
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
 

Scott Shelton 
Vice President 
 


